
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 31 August 2006 

8. CORRESPONDENCE 
 
 The following correspondence was tabled: 
 
 • Letter from a resident of Lacebark Lane regarding industrial effects on residential properties in 

Sawyers Arms Road, together with response. 
 • Letter from Brooklands Community Centre to Environment Canterbury regarding sedimentation 

in the Styx River and Brooklands Lagoon. 
 • Letter from Peter Tucker regarding safety issues for Casebrooke Intermediate School at the 

intersection of Veitches and Northfields Roads. 
 • Letter from Tim Barnett to the Mayor's office regarding Edgeware Pool. 
 • Information from Smart Panel Systems regarding costs for refurbishing of Edgeware Swimming 

Pool, together with email from Kim Dunkley. 
 • Letter from Environment Canterbury enclosing a copy of Part A of its LTCCP, Community 

Outcomes and Levels of Services, including the Annual Plan for 2006-07. 
 • Email from Terry Moody regarding the number of gaming machines located in the 

Shirley/Papanui ward. 
 • Central City Revitalisation Strategy, Stage II (draft). 
 • Letter from the Mayor's office to Belfast Community Trust regarding reserve contributions, 

development contributions and community facilities for Belfast. 
 
 The Board received the correspondence and requested that it be acknowledged and forwarded to the 

appropriate staff for response where appropriate. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


